SECTION XX. LEGISLATIVE MANAGEMENT STUDY — TRANSFER OF AGRICULTURAL
EDUCATION DIVISION OF THE DEPARTMENT OF CAREER AND TECHNICAL
DEVELOPMENT TO THE AGRICULTURE COMMISSIONER. During the 2023-24 interim,
the legislative management shall consider studying the transfer of the agricultural
education division of the department of career and technical development to the
agriculture commissioner. The study must include an analysis of the feasibility and
desirability of the transfer of function duties and responsibilities, resource and
administrative operational efficiencies obtained through the transfer, and
corresponding staffing and equipment requirements. The legislative management shall
report its findings and recommendations, together with any legislation necessary to
implement the recommendations, to the sixty-ninth legislative assembly.



